Village of LaGrange Committee of Whole Minutes

Record of Proceedings

February 9, 2023
Council President Kincannon started the Committee of Whole meeting at 6:46 p.m.  The following council members were present:  Flynn, Price, Gregory, Kincannon, Dill, and Karpinski.

A brief discussion was had on sewer rates.  Costs for supplies, necessary improvements, personnel, etc., have increased.  It is important that we cover our costs.
Administrator Gates presented a quote from Valley Chevrolet of Wellington for a new service truck.  Before factoring in a trade, the amount came to $67,765 (state bid price).  The vehicle will include a plow, lights, and an 8.5’ truck bed.  Pickup trucks are hard to come by and cost a lot more than service trucks.  Our current vehicle has a cracked frame, which is a safety concern.  Fortunately, Valley Chevy is giving us $3,000 for the trade in.
Kincannon asked Fiscal Officer Homer-Miller for an update on the personnel policy manual.  She indicated that it was sent to Solicitor Clark for his review.
The next discussion concerned the Liberty Street estimate / proposal from Keystone School District.  It appears that their proposal (approximately $50,000) does not include a very good base – especially for bus traffic.  Liberty was never paved; it has only been chip sealed over.  The portion of Liberty Street from the fence to the east is Keystone’s responsibility.  
Mayor’s court and its associated fees and fines were discussed.  Parking and minor misdemeanors are the only violations that mayor’s court can hear.  The mayor recently completed the necessary online classes but has been unable to conduct mayor’s court sessions recently.  It will be a while before the next training is scheduled.  
LaGrange Township Trustee Canfield wants us to participate in the park entrance road project.  She plans to reapply to the county commissioners for matching ARPA funds.  If approved, the cost would be split 3 ways – township, village, and county.  Additional discussion was had on the cemetery and town center.  Council supports the township reapplying for matching ARPA funds for the park entrance.
Kincannon advised the group on the following:

1) We recently met with a representative from Kinetic / Windstream about a telephone system that no longer is being supported by them.  We are looking for another telephone system.  That lead to discussion about Iler Networking.
2) A meeting is scheduled next week with Buckeye Community Bank who will be moving into the former Huntington Bank location.
3) Former village mayor, Ken Sooy, wants to donate the original Village of LaGrange stencil to us or the historical society.  It is from 1876 and was on the former mayor’s office door at the old fire station.  Council members would like to see it on display in the showcase where the photographs of the mayors are located in the lobby of the municipal building.

4) Jim Lucas’ thinks he only has $200 sanitary and storm sewer tap-in fees on his property on Loperwood.  Input is needed from Solicitor Clark.
Kincannon asked for updates on the following:

1) Former Screw Products building --- Gates responded that Brook Park Design started the roof work and that the order for service is in with First Energy.

2) Kelner Ditch project --- Gates responded that the petition will go to the commissioners this month for approval, the drone viewing and hearings are being scheduled for May and June 2023, and that it will probably be 2024 before the project begins.

Price asked for a status update on the monument.  It will be at least 2 years before the statue portion of the monument is done.

Upon his arrival, Kincannon asked Chief Laubenthal for his thoughts on mayor’s court.  It is the chief’s opinion that mayor’s court is not worth the expense.  Raising fees / fines probably would not cover costs as citations would not increase much.  Parking and minor misdemeanors are the only violations that can be heard at mayor’s court.  A dedicated traffic enforcement unit would help; however, that is not an option right now in our resource-constrained environment.  A magistrate who could hear OVI offenses would result in covering costs.

There being no further business, the Committee of the Whole meeting ended at 7:32 p.m.  
Signed: ____________________________
Attested by: ______________________________
Gary Kincannon, Council President

        Christie Homer-Miller, Fiscal Officer

Date: ______________________________
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